














U N I V E R S I T Y  O F  H A W A I ‘ I  A T  M Ā N O A  
 
College of Education 
Curriculum Studies 

1776 University Avenue, Everly 223, Honolulu, Hawai‘i 96822-2463 
Facsimile: (808) 956-7191 
 

An Equal Opportunity/ Affirmative Action Institution 

 
Date: May 4, 2015 
Board of Education Student Achievement Committee Meeting (May 5, 2015) 
Topic: Multilingualism for Equitable Education Policy 
 
Dear Committee Members of the Hawaii State Board of Education,  
 
Hello, my name is Dr. Tara O’Neill and I am the Director of Institute of Teacher Education 
(ITE) Secondary Program at the College of Education (COE), University of Hawai‘i - Mānoa.   
 
I am writing in support of Policy 105.14 Multilingualism for Equitable Education. I believe 
multilingual education -- ELL education -- is important because multilingual learners need 
quality instruction that is culturally responsive to their needs. Given the unique demographics of 
each school and, further, each classroom, there is not a one-size-fits-all program that can cater to 
the diversity across the islands. These students need special attention to both their language 
development and their ability to adapt to the American public education system.  
 
The College of Education is currently developing programs to prepare teachers to address the 
needs of our diverse learners in Hawai‘i. As Director of ITE Secondary Program, I am 
overseeing the redesign of our teacher preparation practices to reflect the COE adoption of the 
Worldwide Voyage of Hōkūle‘a and the educational missions and values of the voyage.  Among 
the highest priorties of this mission is to support the multiple cultures and languages of the 
people that make up the fabric of our public school system. As a major piece of this policy 
invovles supporting instruction that builds off the resources families, the community and 
students bring to classrooms, this policy will create a sinergy between our efforts at the COE and 
those of the BOE and DOE.  
 
The Institute for Teacher Education, in partnership with Second Language Studies, has created 
pathways for licensure. We are currently in discussion across departments about ways to increase 
teacher capacity in the area of multilingualism in education. Promoting multilingualism and 
multiculturalism in education is a priority for ITE Secondary and the COE and we are excited by 
the moment this policy can create for making multilingualism and multiculturalism in education 
a priotity in the State.  
 
Thank you for your time and consideration on this issue.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Tara O’Neill, PhD 
Associate Professor 
Director, ITE Secondary 
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Natalie Nimmer <natalienimmer@gmail.com>

05/04/2015 08:35 PM

To boe_hawaii@notes.k12.hi.us 
cc  

Subject Testimony in Support of 
Multilingualism for Equitable Education 

Dear Members of the Board of Education,

Aloha, Alii, Fairo, Hafa Adai, Iakwe, Kaselehlie, Mogethin, Olomwaai, Paing Kom!

We are students in the Doctorate in Education in Professional Practice program, at the 
University of Hawaii-Manoa, who have been contracted as consultants to four community-based 
organizations who have asked us to determine the feasibility of opening a Micronesian-based 
charter school or other educational program. These organizations represent parents and 
students from across the Micronesian region--the Marshall Islands, Chuuk, Kosrae, Palau, 
Pohnpei, Yap, Guam, and other island groups--who are frustrated by the discrimination and 
alienation their children face in Hawaii’s public schools. Their children’s multilingualism is seen 
as a deficient rather than asset. Their cultural background is treated as a risk factor, rather than 
their essential identity. 

As doctoral students at UH-Manoa, we are deeply familiar with the legions of studies that 
demonstrate the long-term educational benefits that come from supporting multilingualism in 
students. As one of only two states in the nation without a multilingual education policy, our 
students have suffered socially, emotionally, and academically by the DOE’s current practices. It 
is time for the BOE to adopt a policy that makes Hawaii a leader in multilingual education. Our 
state is unique in that we already have two official languages, as well as a strong language 
access law. Adding a policy that reflects current knowledge on multilingual education, as well as 
reflects the population of our proudly diverse state, the BOE will take an active step in providing 
the policy backing that the DOE needs in order to implement the very best educational models 
for our keiki.

We support the 6-pronged approach of the Multilingualism for Equitable Education policy, 
especially the establishment of a Multilingual Learner Advisory Committee that will be 
composed of a diverse representation of our community. We highly encourage you to invite 
members who represent the diverse cultures of Micronesia for inclusion on this committee.

Sincerely,

Natalie Nimmer
Vidalino Raatior
Jerelyn Watanabe
Ed Noh
Kaleihōkū Kalaʻi
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TESTIMONY IN STRONG SUPPORT OF  
MULTILINGUALISM FOR EQUITABLE EDUCATION 
5 May 2015 
 
 
 
This is in strong support of the proposed public policy, “Multilingualism for Equitable 
Education”.  
 
I am Aurelio Solver Agcaoili, current president of the Guild of Ilokano Writers Global, 
and associate professor of public policy and research of the University of Hawaii at 
Manoa Honors Program & the UH Manoa Ilokano Language, Literature, and Culture 
Program. I am testifying in my capacity as advocate of diversity and as a cultural worker 
involved in heritage language education and community language preservation and 
promotion.  
 
I am currently involved in a community initiative, the iLAING 2015 (Ilokano Language 
Acquisition and Immersion for the New Generation), to promote the Ilokano language 
among professionals and students and community members at large in the State of 
Hawaii. I designed the program, prepared the instructional materials, and serve as lead 
instructor. Aside from this, I have been involved in a variety of community language 
programs in the state, including one at the UH Maui College. I have helped in many ways 
in the continuing promotion of multilingualism in at least two public high schools in the 
state.  
 
In all these activities, I have seen what it takes to recast a bit our vision of equitable 
education, and the need to recognize that multilingual students in the classroom are 
bringing in public resources in the form of their language and culture skills that are 
otherwise not recognized at all in the mainstream curriculum. It is high that we make 
sense with real public education: this is the only way to prepare our young for civics and 
citizenship.  
 
In the case of students of Ilokano ancestry, the numbers are quite clear: between 85-90 
percent of students of Philippine ancestry are Ilokanos. We need to recognize this fact 
and we need to start with this fact in order for us to respond justly and fairly to the needs 
of our students. Let me reiterate that these are not mere Filipinos; the label is political and 
not linguistic, and thus fails to account the other huge Philippine ethnic groups in the 
state such as the Visayans.   
 
 
Aurelio Solver Agcaoili 
aurelioagcaoili@yahoo.com/ 
94-390 Hoaeae Street 
Waipahu, HI 96797 
 



kalehuakrug@gmail.com
Sent by: kalehuakrug@gmail.com

05/05/2015 09:29 AM

To boe_hawaii@notes.k12.hi.us 
cc  

Subject SAC: Testimony in Support for Policy 
on Bi-literacy 

Aloha mai e nā Luna Hoʻomalu o ka ʻAha Hoʻonaʻauao,

I would like to support the concept of bi-literacy and MLL policies in Hawaiʻi.  There are many 
languages that exist in Hawaiʻi and the BOE has recently supported the Hawaiian language 
through policy redrafts 2104 and 2105.  This particular bi-literacy policy can help to improve the 
language philosophies currently embraced by the majority of the State Educational Agency in 
Hawaiʻi.  Philosophical shifts cost no money, and they encourage tolerance and aloha within 
Hawaiʻi's educational system towards languages other than English.  Mahalo. 

-- 
G. Kalehua Krug, Ph.D.
Ke Kula Nui o Hawaiʻi ma Mānoa
Ke Keʻena Hoʻonaʻauao
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TESTIMONY BEFORE THE BOARD OF EDUCATION   
STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT COMMITTEE 

 
 

DATE: TUESDAY, MAY 5, 2015 
 
RELATING TO: BOARD POLICY 105.14, LANGUAGE IN EDUCATION 

(ELL/BILINGUAL) 
 
PERSON TESTIFYING:  JOAN LEWIS, VICE PRESIDENT 
           HAWAII STATE TEACHERS ASSOCIATION  
 
The Honorable Chair Cheryl Kaʻuhane Lupenui and Members of the Board of Education,  
 
On behalf of Hawai`i’s Public and Public Charter Schools, and particularly those 
teachers that work with multilingual students, the Hawai`i State Teachers’ Association 
strongly supports proposed BOE policy 105.14. 
 
The recommended policy speaks to a powerful shift in the value of 
multilingualism/multiculturalism.  More importantly, passage of these recommendations 
and the actions they require would allow our multilingual students to be treated as the 
community assets that they are.   
 
Our current policy and the implementation in our schools have tended to address our 
multilingual students from a deficit model.  English proficiency has been the benchmark, 
often to the exclusion of our children’s home languages.  This conflict between home 
and school, compounded by the lack of trained professional staff and appropriate 
funding, has long left our multilingual students vulnerable. 
 
If the current Federal education policies (which on the one hand aspire to success for all 
students, but uses a limited assessment [standardized testing] model) are to continue, 
we must move our multilingual/multicultural policy to a place that will truly address this 
population in a manner that will help them succeed.   
 
Fidelity to this recommendation will have the added bonus of providing monolingual 
students opportunities for academic, social, cultural, and intellectual stretching and 
growth as well. 
 
 
Our state is a model for multiculturalism.  One only needs to consider how many of our 
local customs have their roots in the different ethnic groups that make up our state 



population.  This policy recommendation would help us approach our multilingualism in 
that same manner.  Given our location in the world, our welcoming state nature and our 
diverse population, we should be a model for multilingualism as well.   
 
HSTA believes this proposed policy would help us become that model, and adds our 
strong support for its passage. 







 
DAVID Y. IGE 
GOVERNOR 

 

 

 
VIRGINIA PRESSLER, M.D. 

 DIRECTOR OF HEALTH 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HELENA MANZANO 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 

 

 
 

                      
 

 
 
 

STATE OF HAWAII 
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH 

OFFICE OF LANGUAGE ACCESS 
830 PUNCHBOWL STREET, ROOM 322 

HONOLULU, HAWAII   96813 
www.hawaii.gov/labor/ola 

Phone:  (808) 586-8730 / Fax:  (808) 586-8733 
 

                                                

 
 
To: Board of Education (BOE) Student Achievement Committee 
 
From: Helena Manzano 
 Executive Director, Office of Language Access 
 
Date: May 4, 2015 
 
Re: BOE Student Achievement Committee Meeting, May 5, 2015, 9 a.m. 
 Testimony on Agenda item V.A, Seal of Biliteracy  
   
 

The Office of Language Access (“OLA”) appreciates the opportunity to provide 
testimony relating to the proposed creation of a task force to develop and implement a Seal of 
Biliteracy within the Department of Education. 

 
My name is Helena Manzano, Executive Director of the Office of Language Access 

(OLA) at the Department of Health.  OLA strongly supports this effort to establish a Seal of 
Biliteracy, which would recognize high school graduates with proficiency in both English and at 
least one other language.  The objectives of this proposal strongly comport with OLA’s mission. 

 
The purpose of OLA is to address the language access needs of limited English proficient 

(LEP) persons and ensure their meaningful access to services, programs, and activities offered by 
the executive, legislative, and judicial branches of state government, including departments, 
offices, commissions, boards, or other state-funded agencies.  OLA provides oversight, central 
coordination, and technical assistance to state agencies in their implementation of language 
access obligations – a civil right under both state and federal law. 

 
The creation of a Seal of Biliteracy within our state education system would greatly 

contribute to the attainment of OLA’s goals.  Hawaii’s language access law, in HRS chapter 
321C-3 provides that “[t]o the extent that the State requires additional personnel to provide 
language services based on the determination set forth [by a totality of circumstances taking 
account of a four-factor analysis established by law], the State shall hire qualified personnel who 
are bilingual to fill existing, budgeted vacant public contact positions.”  (Underlining added.)  
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Thus, the creation of a Seal of Biliteracy would support a rise in multilingual candidates for state 
positions, allowing our agencies to better serve the LEP population and comply with our federal 
and state civil rights obligations. 

 
Moreover, such a program would recognize that multilingualism is important in 

addressing the needs of Hawaii’s diverse citizenry and visitor population.  The demand for 
employees to be fluent in more than one language is increasing in Hawaii and throughout the 
world.  A Seal of Biliteracy would strengthen intergroup relationships, affirm the value of 
diversity, and honor the multiple cultures and languages of a community. A workforce proficient 
in multiple languages is critical to Hawaii’s effective global participation politically, socially, 
and economically; and the extent to which our educational system can help develop a 
multilingual workforce, our state government will be better enabled to ensure fair and 
meaningful language access to our LEP population.   

  
OLA appreciates the Board of Education for its commitment to language access and for 

the opportunity to provide this testimony. 
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OFFICE OF THE CHANCELLOR 

 

Testimony Presented Before the  
Board of Education 

Student Achievement Committee 
Tuesday, May 5, 2014 at 9:00 am 

By 
Robert Bley-Vroman, Chancellor 

And 
Dina R. Yoshimi, Ph.D, Director 

Hawai‘i Language Roadmap Initiative 
University of Hawai‘i at Mānoa 

 
 
BOE Action Item A. New Board Policy, unnumbered, Seal of Biliteracy **revised 
04/30/2015** 
 
 
Chairperson Lupenui, Vice Chairperson Halagao and members of the committee: 
  
The University of Hawai‘i at Mānoa supports the proposed new policy to establish 
a  Seal of Biliteracy, to be awarded upon graduation to students who 
demonstrate a high proficiency in their abilities to speak, listen, read and write in 
English and an additional language, including American Sign Language.   
 
Eight states have already established a Seal of Biliteracy; more than a dozen 
others are in the process of preparing or hearing legislation on one.  The 
American Council for Teachers of Foreign Languages (ACTFL), the national 
umbrella organization for foreign language teachers, strongly supports the Seal, 
and has published national guidelines which have guided the development of this 
policy.   There is movement nationwide to recognize that proficiency in languages 
in addition to English will be a critical skill for our 21st century graduates. 
 
The value of the Seal of Biliteracy for students: 
 

1. Reflects a level of proficiency that is eligible for college credit; 
2. Provides students with a valuable credential that gives them an advantage 

in the job search process; 
3. Demonstrates that a student has intellectual capacity and skills that are 

valuable in today’s workplace: 
 

a. Bilinguals demonstrate enhanced cognitive skills, including enhanced 
problem solving, and the ability to see things in more than one way. 

2500 Campus Road, Hawai‘i Hall 202 
Honolulu, Hawai‘i 96822 

Telephone: (808) 956-7651 
Fax: (808) 956-4153 

An Equal Opportunity / Affirmative Action Institution 



b. Biliteracy is grounded in cultural knowledge, essential for students to 
become global citizens; moreover, cultural knowledge is a critical skill 
in most workplaces now – employers PAY for this training.   

c. Biliteracy reflects a student’s outstanding communicative capacity; oral 
and written skills in today’s workplace are highly valued. 

 
4. Validates the ethnic, cultural, and linguistic diversity of the students in our 

public school system.   
 
This policy makes a statement that social, cultural, and academic endeavors are 
valued by our state, regardless of the language in which they are conducted. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 







 

 
THE W. HAYWOOD BURNS INSTITUTE 

For Juvenile Justice Fairness and Equity 

475 14th St.  Suite 800  Oakland, CA 94612 

Tel (415) 321-4100  Fax (415) 321-4140  www.burnsinstitute.org 
 
 

 
May 4, 2015 

 

State of Hawaii 

Board of Education  

Student Achievement Commission 

RE: Board of Education Proposed Policy 101.7 

To Whom It May Concern: 

The W. Haywood Burns Institute (BI) works to reduce racial and ethnic disparities in youth serving systems 

throughout the United States. In that regard, we have worked in over 100 jurisdictions and experienced first-

hand how important the relationship between school climate and discipline is to entry and penetration into 

the youth justice system.  

Despite efforts in recent years to reform disciplinary policy and practice in U.S. public schools, the number 

of students issued out-of-school suspensions continues to be extremely high, resulting in thousands of 

students missing school every day (Losen, et al, 2015). Simultaneously, disparities in suspension rates 

continue to worsen, indicating that students in some groups are missing school more often and 

disproportionately. These disparities are also true of referrals to law enforcement and school-based arrests 

nationwide (Krezmien, Leone, Zablocki, & Wells, 2010; US Department of Education, 2014).  

New knowledge on school discipline shows that even a single suspension or a single referral to the youth 

court system
 

increases the odds of low achievement and school dropout (Kirk & Sampson, 2013). Effective 

school discipline is important in building school climates that are both safe and productive. This makes 

intervention to improve disciplinary conflicts and suspensions all the more important for school systems to 

address.  

An article in the January 15
th

, 2015 issue of USA Today reported that studies have conflicted on the efficacy 

of school resource officers in crime reduction in schools, however, the research is clear that SRO’s do not 

improve school climate unless they see their mission as larger than custody, control and surveillance.  

The BI supports Board of Education Policy 101.7 provisions which seek to ensure that SRO’s roles and 

responsibilities are clearly defined and that all opportunities for all alternatives to referrals to the youth 

justice system are explored prior to referral.  

Thank you for your consideration in this matter. 

 

Sincerely, 

James Bell 

Executive Director, W. Haywood Burns Institute 
           James Bell



"LaVerne Bishop" <lbishop@haleopio.org>

05/12/2015 03:22 PM

To <boe_hawaii@notes.k12.hi.us> 
cc  

Subject School Climate and Discipline Policy 
101.7 

My name is LaVerne Bishop and I am the Executive Director of Hale `Opio Kaua`i, Inc.
 
I am submitting testimony for the Student Achievement Committee meeting at 9 am on May 5, 2015. 
 
The agenda item reference is School Climate and Discipline Policy 101.7
 
I have worked with high risk students in Hale `Opio’s residential treatment services on Kaua`i for 39 
years.  Hale `Opio has worked directly in the schools with our students all these years.  
 
Hale `Opio is currently one of ten grantees being evaluated by the funding collaborative established by 
the Hawaii Community Foundation and the Department of Education’s (DOE) Hawaii P‐20.  Using the 
DOE’s Hawaii Early Warning System and IResults data, and in partnership with Waimea Canyon Middle 
School on Kaua`i, we are working with “off track” youth to strengthen their connection to school.  
 
The majority of the student absences in this cohort are due to being suspended from school, and those 
missed instructional days are directly negatively impacting their academic standing and further eroding 
their connection to school.  This practice marginalizes student opportunities for positive adult and peer 
connections on campus and as is nationally known is the basis for the school to prison pipeline.
 
Attachment to school is well‐recognized as a critical protective factor; youth who are connected to 
school live longer, work productively, and are healthier physically and emotionally.  
 
I urge you to adopt the proposed School Climate and Discipline Policy 101.7 and take every step possible 
to assure the policy of inclusion leads to procedures and actions that permeate the culture of the  
Department of Education so that every youth is provided equal instructional time and the behavioral 
supports required at the earliest point of identification.
 
We all benefit from such action.
 
Mahalo,  
 
LaVerne Bishop 
Executive Director 
Hale 'Opio Kaua'i, Inc. 
2959 Umi Street 
Lihu'e, Hawai'i 96766 
(808)245‐2873 X 8202  (808) 245‐6957 fax 
www.haleopio.org 
 
This message may contain privileged and/or confidential information.  If you are not the intended 
recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this message is 
strictly prohibited.  If you have received this message in error, please immediately notify the sender 
and delete this message from your computer. 
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